
Volunteers in Medicine

Come hear Kat Mastrangelo, Executive Director for 
Volunteers in Medicine, Clinic of the Cascades. She joined 
VIM as a volunteer when the clinic originally opened in 
2004.  In addition to her role at VIM she is active locally in 
the Central Oregon Medical Community, serving on several 
committees of the Central Oregon Health Council, and as a 
board member on the Central Oregon Health Quality 
Alliance.  
Kat is currently the Board Chair for CASA supporting children 
in Foster Care and is on the board of the City Club of Central 
Oregon.  She has served for 5 years on the City of Bend 
Budget Committee and has volunteered for the First 
Presbyterian Church.  She also serves on the board for the 
National Association of Free and Charitable Clinics based in 
Alexandria, VA.  
She and her husband, Mike, have lived in Central Oregon for 
over 20 years and have three grown children.
Find out more about Volunteers in Medicine here:
Home page - Volunteers in Medicine (vim-cascades.org)

Check in begins at 10:15am.
$27/includes lunch. $10/coffee only.

ONLY CHECK or CASH will be accepted at the door.

Use Zelle through your online bank access to pay for 
lunch! The Zelle payment information is: 
paycofrw@gmail.com.

The luncheon fee is STILL $27. To RSVP, simply reply to the 
email.  Kathy will see it!  Trouble RSVP’ing?  Call Kathy Ward: 
541-990-9201.
COFRW website  Facebook page
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MEMBERSHIP

For 2024, COFRW has 62 members
14 associates.

$40.00 for 2024 Membership          
$20.00 for 2024 Associate 

Membership
To all June birthdays, including:

Karen Banks 6-03   Lillian Rutledge 6-17
Sally Jacobson         6-17   Diane Loadman 6-29

Membership form is at the end of the newsletter.
Add your spouse as an Associate!

COFRW June Luncheon
Thursday June 6, 2024      

Doors open at 10:15 a.m.      
Meeting begins at 11:00 a.m.

Aspen Lakes Golf Course, Sisters, Oregon

Upcoming Events
• June 6, 2024 – June luncheon. Volunteers in Medicine.
• June25, 2024 – Willamette Valley District Meeting, Salem
• July 4, 2024 - Fourth of July!  Independence Day and a 

COFRW Parade Entry in Redmond.  Come join us!
• July 11, 2024 – COFRW Burgers and Politics, 5-8 pm, 

Alpenglow Park, Bend 
• August 1, 2024 – August Luncheon
• Sept. 5, 2024 - September Luncheon

June 2024

Kat Mastrangelo, Executive Director of 
Volunteers in Medicine, Clinic of the 
Cascades
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Dear Fellow Republicans,
I visited my son in Corvallis this month.  He is 23 and in college.  We often 
have fascinating discussions about life!  This time he explained his 
thoughts on the difference between joy and happiness and that he was on 
a quest for a joy.  He surprises me often with these “declarations” and 
conversations.  He started by saying that joy is a choice a person makes, 
while people chase after happiness.  Here are some other points he made.
• Joy involves trials and hardships, while happiness is easier to
achieve
• Joy connects people to each other, while happiness consists of
momentary connections
• Joy can be present where difficulties exist, but happiness can't live
in this space.
Joy is constant while happiness is temporary. Happiness can quickly
evaporate in times of hardship or difficulties –like how your mood
drops when things don’t go according to plan. Joy has this amazing
capacity to endure even in tough times. Joy is a choice a person
makes. Think about people who stay hopeful despite facing grave
health challenges – that’s joy standing tall against adversity. Joy is an
intense beam of sunlight that shines from within us, illuminating even
the darkest corners of our lives.
Anyway, I really appreciated his (wise beyond his years) views and
took them to heart as I was waiting for the results of the primary
election. The republican turn out was dismal and some of the results
were disappointing. I hope for a better turn out at the next election
which is obviously so important!! I repeat, often, the importance of
staying the course but we should all try to do that joyously!!
Finally, I hope you will all come to the Burgers and Politics event on
July 11 at Alpenglow Park. We will have candidates, a special guest
speaker and great music. There is no July meeting, so this will be it!!
Hope to see you there!!

Melissa Scheaffer, COFRW President

President’s Message
Melissa Scheaffer - 2024 COFRW President

“If we are to guard against 
ignorance and remain free, it is 
the responsibility of every 
American to be informed.” 
Thomas Jefferson

Lt. Gov. of TX Dan Patrick claims that the 
White House does not want “illegal alien” or 

“invasion” words to be used.  On Fox 
Network’s March 24, 2024 show “Sunday 
Morning Futures with Maria Bartiromo”, 

Patrick also said that he believes the number 
of illegal invaders is closer to 12-14 million 
just since Biden has been in office.  Patrick 

supports the  TX Senate Bill 4 which is 
intended to make illegal entry across the 

Southern Texas border a Texas crime. This is 
being challenged by the White House, of 

course.  His final comments were “Donald 
Trump will win in November.”

New feature coming to the 
NEWSLETTER!

COFRW Marketplace will be a new 
section of the newsletter.  
Members will be able to advertise 
their businesses in a space the size 
of their business card.  Another 
benefit of your membership!
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“
Then the LORD God formed a man from the dust of the ground and

breathed into his nostrils the breath of life,” Genesis 2:7 NIV

‘This is what the Sovereign LORD says: Come, breath, from the four winds
and breathe into these slain, that they may live.’ Ezekiel 37:9 NIV

And with that he (Jesus) breathed on them and said, “Receive the Holy Spirit.”
John 20:22 NIV

We’ve sure had a windy Spring. Oh, those early season Little League games  can be cold!
We’ve had a few hot days as well, and I so enjoy the cool breezes on my walks! It’s got me thinking,

where does the wind come from and where does it go? We inhale and exhale the breath of life, not giving it a
second thought. Except for those who struggle with Asthma or COPD, most of us take our

God given breath for granted. I no longer wish to do that, but instead, I breathe deeply and
realize that it is His air in my lungs! God gives me my daily breath.

It is He who sustains me for however many days he has allotted for me.
How best to honor Him for the privilege of breathing, of being alive?

I wish to use my breath to pour forth praise, petition, and song. God has created us to be in
fellowship with Himself through Jesus’ love and miraculous work on the cross for us,
and through the power of the Holy Spirit which He has breathed upon us at Baptism.

Dear Creator God, thank you for the air in our lungs, and your Spirit in our heart. May your Holy Spirit guide us into all Truth and 
help us to pour forth your praise at every opportunity.

In the name of our Savior, Amen Joyce Waring

- Message from Chaplain, Joyce Waring -

Return to first page

Recap of May Luncheon  May 6th luncheon meeting was enjoyed by nearly 50 people.  We were all riveted 

hearing about a trip to the southern US border (Yuma, Arizona) by Oregon Republican candidates and legislators.  
Keri Lopez, candidate for Oregon House District 53, and Vikki Breeze-Iverson, Representative for District 59 running 
for re-election, provided first-hand information about what they saw and heard.  Frankly, they confirmed what we 
have been learning more about the disaster at borders.  Borders define countries!

Chuck Cox introduced us to the Oregon General Jural Assembly.  Here is the Mission Statement: “…to return Oregon 
to a Constitutional Government: a government of the People, by the People, for the People, just as our Founding 
Fathers intended and provided for.”  Oregon’s model formed in 2022.  Want more information?  Visit: 
www.Oregon-general-jural-assembly.com.

OFRW Positions held by COFRW members:
Linda Dykwel, 2nd VP in charge of District Directors
Sherry Stahl, Event Coordinator
Jeannie Troxel, Parliamentarian
Margie Crawford, Newsletter

NFRW Committee Assignments from the COFRW 
and OFRW:
Christine Morgan, OR, Chair Election Integrity 
Committee
Deborah Tilden, MT, (Previously three-time COFRW 
President) Chair of Advocacy Training Committee
Margie Crawford, OR, Secretary for Advocacy 
Training Committee.  

 
This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed 
under CC BY-SA-NC 

Election Results!  
The best news of the election is that Dennis Linthicum 
(SOS), Will Lathrop (AG), and Brian Boquist (Treasurer) 
will proceed to the general. Diane Linthicum won her 
Senate seat.  Rep. Vikki Breese-Iverson won her district 
59.  Christine Drazan won District 51.  Keri Lopez moves 
on to the general election for District 53.
Results are unofficial until June 19th!
Biggest moral of the story I learned this primary is that 
most of the Republicans in Deschutes County are 
checked out and demoralized. We are all going to have 
to work overtime all summer and Fall to reach out, make 
sure they are included, enthusiastic, and informed.
Ranked choice voting is for sure on November ballot so I 
would like to do a small mock election at one of our 
meetings. By Calista Songstad 
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COFRW presents
Burgers and Politics

Thursday, July 11, 5-8 pm
Alpenglow Park

61049 SE 15th Street
Bend, Oregon

Come enjoy BBQ, music, games, a dessert auction and a 
silent auction! 

Listen to current candidates and special guest speakers.

Bring the family.  Bring friends.

For tickets, contact us at cofrwbend@gmail.com

$30/Adult, $20/Student(13-18), $15 kids (12 and under)

Members, we are looking for donations to these 6 
silent auction baskets:
1) Beauty
2) International
3) USA – Patriotic
4) A Night Out!
5) Sports
6) Cooking/Health
Cindy is looking for helpers, tables, tents, etc.  Contact
Cindy Carrillo to donate or help out at 541-408-1505, 
cysgng@outlook.com.

NFRW Committee Report 
for May 2024

The NFRW Advocacy Training 
Committee is one of a handful of 
special committees assembled by 
your NFRW President, Julie Harris. 
Our mission is to prepare information 
for NFRW leadership on given topics. 
The Chair of this 12-woman group is 
none other than our former three-
time COFRW President, Deborah 
Tilden, now of Montana.  Jann 
Hopkins is a committee member and 
formerly COFRW Secretary and 
Achievement Awards Chair.  Jann and 
her husband now reside in Florida.   I 
am Margie Crawford, your current 
newsletter editor and webmaster, 
and now the Secretary of this 
committee.  COFRW is well 
represented at this national level.  
Other women in the group are 
residents of Arizona, Indiana, 
Louisiana, Kansas, Arkansas, and 
Wisconsin.  The group includes 

women who are lawyers, judges, and 
State NFRW Presidents.  We meet 
every week by Zoom at this point.

In May, we had an amazing list of 
speakers including Clare Lopez, 
Founder of Lopez Liberty, LLC, 
Christie Hutcherson, Women Fighting 
for America, J.J. Carroll, retired 24-
year Border Patrol Agent and author 
of Invaded, and our very own 
member and Oregon State 
Representative, Vikki Breese-Iverson, 
reporting about her recent trip to the 
Yuma Sector of the US Southern 
Border.

The topics that we originally were 
assigned included human trafficking, 
women’s health and the Border 
crisis.  Honestly, the latter has 
dominated our conversation and 
includes the other topics.  Our 
federal government has failed to 
protect us at the Southern Border, 
yes, but also the Northern Border, 
East and West Coasts, and the fifth 

border – Digital.

A couple of tasks we are developing:

- A 30-minute video presentation in 
July on the Border for NFRW.
- A 10-point list of questions for 
members to use when interviewing 
candidates.
- A To-Do list for members like “Know 
your Sheriff”; understand the extent 
of human trafficking, sex trafficking, 
drug use, military threat, etc. caused 
by the millions of illegal aliens in our 
country; tools on how to reach your 
Legislators with questions.

I will report to you each month in 
person at our luncheon meetings or 
by newsletter.

Respectfully,

Margie Crawford

Secretary, NFRW Advocacy Training 
Committee.

Return to first page
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In Memoriam: Martin Andrew Smith

By Margie Crawford
Memorial Day is the 27th of May this year. We will all
remember friends and relatives who are no longer with 
us. This year, I add another lovely person to my 
memories: Martin Andrew Smith. He passed away in 
late April, my son-in-law Jeremy’s grandfather. 
My husband and I attended his funeral and joined 
others as we listened to Jeremy and his father, Randy, 
speak of him. Randy eloquently told us of losing his 
own father at the age of 12. Later, Marty became the 
father figure that Randy had missed out on. 
He married Marty’s daughter, Patti. As the funeral 
ended, his casket, draped with an American flag, rolled 
by us. I knew then that I needed to tell you about 
Marty.

Martin (Marty to most folks) was born in Portland, 
Oregon in 1931. He was a life-long Catholic and died at 
the significant age of 92. Today, as we ponder what 
scary events that we might have to endure, I am 
reminded of what he did live through! Born at the 
beginning of the Great Depression, he knew tight 
times. He was an Altar boy, defraying the cost of 
school at Central Catholic ($50/year) in Portland. Like 
many young men who came of age in the 40’s, 50’s and 
60’s, Marty answered his country’s call…as a US Army 
Paratrooper. I can’t imagine that job! Afterwards, he 
met and married Jean. Their household added a 
daughter, Patti. After Jean’s passing, Marty, Patti, and 
Randy joined forces, living in one home. 
Lucky Patti and Randy! 
• Marty had been a professional meat cutter 
(Thanksgiving turkey carving duties. Check.)
• a Master Gardener (lawn ship-shape. Check.)
• a woodworker (many amazing birdhouses on display 

after the funeral. Wow!)
• a doting grandfather to Jeremy and sister Ashley 
(always there for their games and graduations. Yup.)
• and an all-round GENEROUS man.

But wait! There’s more! He volunteered at the Pittock
Mansion museum in Portland’s west hills. He water-
skied at age 85 and he went to the gym into his 
90’s. Best of all, he was delightful to be around. Happy 
and humble. Always willing to lend a hand…especially 
to his family. He enjoyed life.

Back to the flag-draped coffin rolling past me at the 
church. Having just learned more about this man, I 
realized that Marty was willing to “answer the call” 
whether it was from his country, his neighbors and 
church, or his family. Marty’s life was long and fairly 
“normal”, yet his legacy is so impactful. Seems like he 
knew the value of a simple but intentional life. Fine 
example you are to us, Marty!

P.S. Marty missed meeting his new great-grandson by a 
few days. However, he was the only one who was told 
the baby’s name before his birth!

Rory Martin Shearer

Memorial Day
Memorial Day in the United States of America, observed 
on the last Monday of May, honors the men and women 
who have died while serving in the Armed Forces.  Many 
people take this day to remember all veterans and others 
that have passed.
Originally, the day was called “Decoration Day” following 
the Civil War.  It was not officially a holiday until 1971!
Read more about it on this History website. 



Try making a luncheon online payment using Zelle (no transaction expense).   The 
Zelle payment information is  paycofrw@gmail.com.
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POWER PAGE

COFRW supports the Pregnancy Resource Center of Central Oregon as our 
Caring for America project.  Collections for PRCCO are scheduled every other 
luncheon meeting. Mary Brainerd works for PRCCO and is our member and 
Caring for America Chairwoman.  

Looking for an interesting read or view or events?  Check these out.

• Check out the National Sheriff’s Association’s website.  The 
following is a Call to secure the Borders: AMERICAN SHERIFF 
ALLIANCE CALLS TO SECURE THE NATION’S BORDERS | NATIONAL 
SHERIFFS’ ASSOCIATION

• The First, a newer television network, showcases Bill O’Reilly’s 
news/opinion show, “No Spin News”.  On Directv, you can find it on 
channel 347.   This show has a lot of similarities to his bigtime Fox 
News show without the tension.  Check it out.

• The Heritage Foundation, www.heritage.org, has a wonderful 
website.  You will find in-depth work on all the hot topics.  They 
have webinars for you to join or watch later.  Tuesday, May 7th, HF 
presented this webinar: 
https://www.heritage.org/immigration/event/securing-the-border-
and-keeping-americans-safe-how-illegal-immigration-leads

• About Constitutional Grand Juries -
https://constitutioncenter.org/blog/interactive-constitution-grand-
juries-and-the-fifth-amendment

• Christie Hutcherson of Women Fighting For America offers this link, 
https://www.linkedin.com/pulse/rise-terrorist-ideology-american-
soil-christie-hutcherson-
qbjhe?utm_source=share&utm_medium=member_ios&utm_camp
aign=share_via

• Learn more about this statute, USC18 2339B
(1)Unlawful conduct.—Whoever knowingly provides material 
support or resources to a foreign terrorist organization, or 
attempts or conspires to do so, shall be fined under this title or 
imprisoned not more than 20 years, or both, &, if the death of any
person results, shall be imprisoned for any term of years or for life.                              
To violate this paragraph, a person must have knowledge that the 
organization is a designated terrorist organization (as defined in 
subsection (g)(6)), that the organization has engaged or engages in 
terrorist activity (as defined in section 212(a)(3)(B) of the 
Immigration and Nationality Act),or that the organization has 
engaged or engages in terrorism (as defined in section 140(d)(2) of 
the Foreign Relations Authorization Act, Fiscal Years 1988 and 
1989).

Editor: Margie Crawford 503-510-8061, 
mc18101@gmail.com
Your comments, corrections, & suggestions 
are welcome!

Willamette Valley District Meeting 
will be held on June 25th

Scottish Rite Temple
4090 Commercial Street SE, Salem

11:00 am – 2:00 pm
Cost: $15.00 Cash only!

RSVP by text, call, or email by June 
18th to Eleanor Boese 503-559-9563 or 

email tutuboese@gmail.com
Pay at the door.

Participating clubs: 
Benton County RW, Central Oregon 
Federated RW, Capital City RW, Linn 

County RW, Polk County RW, and 
Yamhill County RW.

Bryan Iverson of the Iverson Political 
Consulting Firm will present the topic: 

“A Winning Strategy for Oregon 
Republicans” and take a deep dive into 

the Republican Campaigns.
Pam Kniffin, 1st VP of OFRW, will 

present a training program on 
navigating the NFRW website.

Join the Kansas Federation of 
Republican Women webinar on 
May 28, 2024, time: 4 pm – 5 pm. PDT.  
“Stopping the 30 X 30 Land Grab” 
presented by Marci Laffen.
Register HERE.  Our government has a 
plan to control 30% of our land and 
water by 2030, 50% by 2050.

NFRW
Watch your emails for the weekly 
edition of “Capital Connections”.   
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COFRW General Meeting Minutes for May 2, 2024

COFRW GENERAL MEETING
ASPEN LAKES GOLF COURSE, SISTERS

MAY 2, 2024

Meeting was called to order by President Melissa Scheaffer at 11 am.

Joyce Waring, Chaplin, was absent and sent her prayer to be read by President Melissa Scheaffer.

Pledge of Allegiance was led by guest speaker Chuck Cox.

President Report – Melissa Scheaffer

Hillsdale conference was very interesting with a speaker who got push back on posts that she copied and reposted on 
TikTok. Chaya Raichik started “libs of TikTok”.

1st. Vice – Myra Girod

June speaker will be Volunteers in Medicine. 

2nd Vice – Kathy Ward

Emails will be sent to each person who signs up to let them know that they have signed up.  Invitation emails are sent 
out 3 times.

Treasurer – Jeannie Troxel

Financial statement handed out. Available balance: $5,917.46. Report filed.

Recording Secretary – Karen Banks

Minutes were approved as sent in the May newsletter.  No corrections or changes.

Membership – Catherine Oak

59 members.  Membership cards were handed out.  Out of the $40 membership fee, $30 goes to NFRW and OFRW. 

Newsletter/website – Margie Crawford

New banners will be made with the correct website.  COFRW.net  
If you have something newsworthy items, please submit to Margie for the newsletter.

Legislation – Calista Songstad

People have been calling about Ranked Choice Voting. Calista will be offering classes to those who are interested in 
learning more about Ranked Choice Voting.

PCP Liaison – Debbie Meadows

If there are those still interested in becoming a PCP you still can. There will be a meeting in Salem for PCPs. Being a PCP 
is an important job.



Events – Cindy Carrillo

Having a BBQ/Luau (when was this decided) July 11 at Alpenglow Park. 5-8 pm.  Need volunteers. Will have games, 
candidates, music, and speaker. Bring the family.   

ORP/OFRW Liaison – Linda Dykwel

Gave a Baker City Convention update. Julie Harris, President of NFRW, was the speaker and spoke about what is 
happening in Israel. There was a fundraiser auction that raised $2500 for Baker County Republic Women’s Patriotic 
Camp. 

Talked about the July 4th parade in Redmond.  Asked for volunteers to walk and hand out info about COFRW and 
throw candy to the kids.  Carolyn Emick will drive her classic car.

Other Speakers:

Debbie Lee is running for CD2 as Chair.  She gave updates on the Election Integrity Symposium being held May 24 in 
Salem.  May 25 will be the election of delegates to go to NRP.  Spoke on things going on in Deschutes County.

Keri Lopez is running for HD 53. Spoke about her trip to the southern border and what is going on there.  It was eye 
opening. 4% that pass through the Yuma entry point are unoccupied minors.

Vickie Breeze Iverson is running for HD 59 Representative.  Spoke about her visit to the southern boarder as well. 
There are 1.2 million that have come through the border from 157 countries.

Main Speaker – Chuck Cox    Oregon Jural Assembly

Working to turn America back to a constitutional government.  We are in a battle of God v Satan. 

Meeting adjourned at 1:12 pm.  Next meeting is June 6.

Submitted by 
Recording Secretary
Karen Banks
COFRW
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NON-VOTING COMMITTEES

EXECUTIVE BOARD
President

Melissa Scheaffer, 530-312-2644
mscheaffer@myyahoo.com

1st Vice President/Programs & Speakers
Myra Girod, 541-815-2400

myragirod1@gmail.com

2nd Vice President
Kathy Ward, 541-990-9201

kathywardteam@gmail.com

Treasurer
Jeannie Troxel, 541-399-2740

troxelj11@gmail.com

Recording Secretary
Karen Banks, 541-383-4246

k.banks0603@protonmail.com

Linda Dykwel
Immediate Past President

And OFRW 2nd VP
503-915-5462

lddykwel@gmail.com

STANDING COMMITTEES
Membership

Catherine Oak, 707-478-8527 
catoak@gmail.com

Bylaws-Revisions Chair 
Karen Banks, 541-383-4246

k.banks0603@protonmail.com

Parliamentarian
Jeannie Troxel, 541-399-2740

troxelj11@gmail.com

Legislation Chair
Calista Songstad, 425-239-3182

calista@compassrosefisheries.com

Ways & Means/Fundraising Chair
Available

Campaigns/Elections Chair
Available

PR Chair
Available

Website Manager
Margie Crawford, 503-510-8061

crawfom@proton.me

Chaplain – Joyce Waring
530-219-3105, jwaring@emagineered.com

Newsletter – Margie Crawford
503-510-8061,
crawfom@proton.me

Achievement Awards – Cindy Carrillo 541-408-
1505
cysgng@outlook.com

Americanism – Available

Caring for America –
Mary Brainerd – 503-330-5068, 
marybrainerd1@gmail.com

Note: Voting members include officers and standing committee chairs only. Two-thirds of this group constitutes a 
quorum with at least two officers present. The president does not vote except to break a tie. (10/2020 bylaws)

COFRW LEADERSHIP TEAM 2024

Return to first page
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